1.18.22 Vestry Minutes

Present: Mtr. Tracy, Chris, Jon, Kathy, Joanna, Antonette, Alliee, Debra (notes)

Absent: Nancy, Win

Treasurer: Nelson

Chris prayed us in and led the formation. We approved the minutes from the December meeting. Mtr. Tracy acquainted us with plans for Mutual Ministry Review (February 2, 7pm), the Vestry retreat (February 11-13, God willing), the required Abuse Prevention Training and possible Storied Pilgrimage with Race, and the fact that we still need a clerk.

Treasurer’s Report: Transitioning from QuickBooks to Realm is ongoing and complex. Tiana is still working on the end-of-year financials. Nelson, Tiana, and possibly Rev. Mary Lou plan to be trained on the Realm software, a big project. The end-of-year report will be on QuickBooks and Nelson hopes will be done by the annual Parish Meeting (February 6). Nelson said he heard from some that they expected him to report on the state of the parish, not just the state of the budget, but he hopes to clarify with them what they meant by that. Mtr. Tracy commended Nelson for all his work on reports.

New Vestry Members: Mtr. Tracy welcomed Jon Showalter and Antonette Wood.

Junior Warden/Vestry Teams: The junior warden is the people’s warden, listening to the parish and acting as a liaison between parish and vestry. Debra was elected junior warden for the year. Teams:

· Admin: Win (senior warden), Debra (junior warden), Jon, Mtr. Tracy, Nelson (treasurer)

· Internal: Kathy, Antonette, Alliee

· External: Chris, Joanna, Nancy

Credit Cards: It was proposed that Mtr. Tracy have a credit card and that the Credit Card Policy be amended to reflect this. Chrys (office), Lisa (ACYP), Diane (Helpful Shop) have credit cards now. Matt (sexton) had one but because he’s no longer a paid employee he can’t have a card. Mtr. Tracy reviews purchases on the other 3 cards; the treasurer and assistant treasurer would review her purchases. The bishop approves this. Tiana (bookkeeper) says that other churches’ pastors have cards. Objections mostly focused on Mtr. Tracy’s workload, having to review other cards and/or go buy things herself with hers. Joanna said her tenants have cards that she reviews and deducts from their rent. 2 signatures are required on checks to pay credit card bills. Antonette suggested instituting petty cash for small needs. Mtr. Tracy agreed that could be reinstated. Chris moved that we accept the revised policy and give Mtr. Tracy a credit card. Debra seconded. Jon suggested amending the policy to include petty cash, but Mtr. Tracy and Chris said that doesn’t belong in the credit card policy but could be put somewhere else. The motion passed unanimously.

Architecture and Space Use Committee Revised Charge: The revised charge was sent out prior to this meeting. Jon explained reasons for the changes: the revised charge reflects what the committee has already been doing, and it reflects the new team system of parish management (instead of the liaison system). Alliee objected to the composition of the committee and was concerned that members favor aesthetics over practicality. Jon assured her this is no longer so, and said the committee is needed so people don’t randomly change or add to our space. Mtr. Tracy said the committee can’t act without vestry approval, either the whole vestry or the admin team. Alliee worried that members of the committee are all major donors who might push through more building. Jon said the ASUC is just the liaison between the parish and the vestry. The document with further building plans that they have already recommended was based on results of the parish-wide discernment process in 2019. Debra pointed out anyone may attend ASUC meetings and voice opposition. Chris said the admin team is taking over many space use questions. Mtr. Tracy said ASUC is concerned with larger space questions. Alliee still felt ASUC was the new building committee; we’re not using the space we have, not making it work for the congregation (no spaces for small groups or prayer). ASUC is not currently appropriate. Mtr. Tracy reminded us we’re only discussing the revised charge, not the existence of the committee. Joanna asked for a list of what the committee does. Mtr. Tracy and Jon said that’s what the charge clearly presents. In the end, we decided not to vote on this charge yet. We’ll discuss it further at the next meeting.

Donations: $15,000 has been donated to the general fund in memory of a parishioner. We can use it however we want, such as reinstating some grants to outreach organizations cut from the current budget. $500 has been donated in memory of Bob White, to be used for something he cared about. We’ll decide later.

Report Out to Parish:

· Approved updated Credit Card Policy and card for the rector.

· Elected Debra junior warden.

· Significant discussion of revised ASUC charge.

· Vestry retreat will be February 11-13 at San Juan Bautista.

· Annual parish meeting on February 6 on Zoom at 9am.

Evaluation: We need a clerk, good agenda, members shifting teams will miss working with former teams, we could work on simplifying what’s presented before the meeting, looking forward to learning more about the vestry process, grateful.

